


Held on:  

Thursday 20 January 2022 at 4:30pm
Place: 


Microsoft Teams 

Present:
Sybil Hanson (Chair)

Alison Francis


Ann Harkin


Chris Bishop


Fiona Brinson


Helen Quinn


Isobel Rose


Jaz Matharu


John Teago


Lois Whitehouse


Louise Kelman

Marina Kelly

Michael Berry


Mike Ballinger


Maureen Perry



Nicky Downes

Paula Pickthorne


Sarah Malam


Sophie Dent


Steve Rees
In attendance:
Cllr Kindy Sandhu – Cabinet Member for Education and Skills


Rachael Sugars – Head of Education Improvement and Standards

Chris Whiteley – Finance Manager


Paul Hammond – Schools Finance

Lucy Lambert – Education Support and Improvement Co-ordinator
CSF01/22
APOLOGIES
Apologies were recorded from Chris Milburn, Kate Steventon, Lorna Nix, Matt Stiles, Nicky Aston and Kirston Nelson.
CSF02/22
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES


The minutes of the meeting held on 18th November were confirmed.
CSF03/22
MATTERS ARISING AND REVIEW OF ACTION LOG
· CSF43/21 - Lucy Lambert to hold Governor election for maintained Primary group

· CSF45/21 - Paul Hammond to update on allocations for Schools Block, Central School Services Block, High Needs Block and Early Years at January Schools Forum
· CSF46/21 - Rachael Sugars/Lucy Lambert to share LA consultation response with Schools Forum and Headteachers
Actions CSF45/21 and CSF46/21 are complete or on today’s agenda.


Action – Lucy Lambert to update on the result of the Governor election for maintained Primary.


Action – Academies to encourage other Academy Headteachers to join Schools Forum as there is a vacancy in this group.
CSF04/22
NATIONAL UPDATE
· Please see presentation slides 3 to 7.


Action – Paul Hammond to update on Early Years and High Needs at Schools Forum in March.
· Please see presentation slides 8 to 10.

It was asked:

Was the increase in the Schools Block expected?
Yes, we receive an early indication of the Schools Block in the summer and the amount received was broadly in line with our expectations.
CSF05/22
BUDGET UPDATE
· Please see presentation slides 12 to 15.
· We are in a very fortunate position to have DSG reserve – other LAs are having to reduce their school allocations. This reflects the careful decisions made over previous years; however we may need to look at reducing school allocations next year.

It was asked:

How can we reduce costs for next year?

We can reduce the Minimum Funding Guarantee, this is set between 0.5% and 2%. We can also cap schools above MFG, and reduce their percentage increase – this is widely used by other LAs.



Is there a set amount in DSG reserves that you don’t wish to go below?
There isn’t a set amount, but we would need to review the wider position and take other pressures (e.g. COVID) into account.

CSF06/22
GROWTH FUND
· Please see presentation slides 17 to 23 and the Growth Fund report.
It was asked:
How was the percentage for in-year admissions calculated?

After a review of the Growth Fund in 2019, it was agreed to set the percentage at 17%. It was adjusted to 16.7% for 21/22 due to affordability issues, but the increased allocation for 22/23 meant that it could return to 17%. However, it is time for another review of the Growth Fund, so this will be looked at in more detail.

We have Primaries in Coventry that are 1.5 form entry. These schools will always need class size funding, through no fault of their own. Could there be special consideration for these schools?

These schools will currently receive some funding through class size. However, the main issue with Growth Fund is that it is calculated using a particular mechanism, and we use it in a different way. We could have a large requirement for class size funding, but not receive any funding through the Growth Fund. We will need to explore this further as part of the review.


Action – Schools Forum sub-group to be set up during 22/23 to review the Growth Fund.

· All members on Schools Forum are welcome to attend sub-group meetings as an observer.


Decision: The Schools Forum should approve the proposed criteria for the Growth Fund and the use of the resource allocated as set out in the report.
Voting: All members

Result: Carried unanimously

CSF07/22
COVENTRY EDUCATION IMPROVEMENT STRATEGY COMMISSIONING POT
· Please see presentation slides 25 to 27 and the Coventry Education Improvement Strategy Commissioning Pot report.
It was asked:
Will the changes to the school improvement grant have a negative impact on Coventry?

Yes – it will be reduced by 50% in 22/23, and will be removed completely from 23/24. The commissioning pot is used to fund network and collaborative action plans, the DfE grant is used to cover structures e.g. Coventry Monitoring Officers and the school support contingency fund. The DfE grant is being removed, and we’ve been told that we can’t continue with our local arrangements for the commissioning pot.

Conversations are taking place about the £450k commissioning pot. The focus from DfE is intervening when schools are in difficulty, our model is preventative – we have been told that we are using the fund inappropriately.

We do still have the option to de-delegate funding from maintained schools, but we haven’t gone down this route as the funding is used to support academy and maintained.


Decision: Schools members should agree that all maintained schools and academies will contribute back to the Education Improvement commissioning pot at the level provided by the additional one-off reserve

Voting: School members only

Result: Carried unanimously

CSF08/22
BUDGET (CONTINUED)
· Please see presentation slides 29 to 31.
CSF09/22
FAIR FUNDING SCHEME OF DELEGATION
· Please see presentation slides 33 to 34 and the Fair Funding Scheme of Delegation report.

Decision: The Schools Forum should agree the change to the Fair Funding Scheme of Delegation as set out in the report.
Voting: Maintained members

Result: Carried unanimously
Minutes
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